
 

 

Volunteer Expectations 

 

 

Our County and state events are planned, managed and staffed entirely 
by volunteers. Volunteers are usually Horse project leaders, alumni, 
members of the horse community, parents, friends and relatives of 
horse project members.  

It is expected that a parent, guardian or other responsible adult 
associated with each member that is participating will provide support 
at Horse project events. The intent of this is to set an expectation for 
volunteer service to the horse project. Leaders should make parents 
aware of this expectation. 

 

 

Parent/adult representative participation is expected and is vital to a 4-H 
member’s success. Each member needs an advocate and a support system.  

Leaders need to have a relationship with member and family. It is difficult to make 
a project, with the large scope that the Horse Project has, be successful if there is 
not a Leader/Member/ Parent (adult) connection. I have read, understand and 

agree to the Skagit County 4-H Horse Division Handbook 

 

Parent/Guardian signature                                 Date 

______________________________________________Member Name                                                    
Club 

This signed page is required with Blue Slip by the FIRST MONDAY IN MAY 


